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Sherwood Forest Road Maintenance District
Prudential Committee Meeting

Date: Saturday, December 9, 2017
Time: 9:30 AM

Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA

MINUTES - DRAFT
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Vernice D. Cowell (Vice Chair), and Leonard R. Daigneault).
Absent:  Margaret A. Clemons, Peter Giano, Stanley C. Taylor, and Timothy D. Hawkes and Charles Andrews (Road Superintendent.
Also present and Robert T. Ronzio Clerk/Treasurer. 

Public Present: None. 
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Dr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 8:52 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Ms. Cowell made a motion to dispense with reading the procedural provisions of the OML. Mr. Daigneault seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Dr. Lerner noted that Mr. Ronzio would be recording the meeting for his brother. Dr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements – None

2. Prudential Committee Duties & Responsibilities –Tabled
3. Approval of prior Prudential Committee Meeting Minutes - Prudential Committee members read and reviewed November 18, 2017 meeting minutes and made a few grammatical changes. Ms. Cowell made a motion to accept the amended minutes, Mr. Daignault seconded; Unanimous Approval
2. Prudential Committee Annual District Meeting Report – Tabled
3. General Roads 
a.  Update on Maid Marian/Lancelot Lake Bank Stabilization Project – Dr. Lerner thanked Ms. Cowell for attending the recent Conservation Commission meeting. Ms. Cowell briefly reported on the length of that meeting, and the commissioners’ demeanor.  Ms. Cowell noted that she received the newly re-signed Order of Conditions for the Maid Marian Project. Dr. Lerner noted that subsequently sent the original document to Attorney Goodman so that it could be filed at the Berkshire Middle district Registry of Deeds as required.  
b. Update on Maid Marian/Lancelot Lake Bank Stabilization Project- No additional information to report. 
c. Road Status Report- Mr. Ronzio stated Mr. Andrews reported that all road are clear and in good condition. 
d. Winter Parking Regulation Policy - Mr. Ronzio noted that there is a winter parking policy that needed to be reviewed and voted on. He stated that it has been a long-standing policy that is posted annually to remind residents about parking during snowstorms and emergencies. Mr. Daigneault made a motion to approve the publication of the policy on the Town of Becket and SFRMD’s websites, Ms. Cowell seconded; Unanimous Approval.
e. Street Signs - Missing & Replacement Report- It is reported that all road signs are currently in place.
f. Road Designations – Primary/Secondary – Tabled
g. Conservation Commission Report – Mr. Ronzio reported that the current Conservation Commission Agent, Ms. Mallory Larcom is officially now working in Easthampton. He also reported that the Town is looking for individuals who would like to serve the community as commissioners. Mr. Ronzio reiterated that there is a lot of work involved between site visits, meetings, etc. and that often new members resign after they discover how much time is needed given the workload. 
h. Culvert Replacement Municipal Assistance Grant Appl - Tabled
4. Waterways

a. Driveway Curb Cut Policy – 352 Sherwood Drive – Mr. Ronzio suggested that the current policy be reviewed and updated over the winter months. Dr. Lerner stated that this needed to be addressed with the full committee present. 
b. Windrow & Sod Berm Removal vs. Intermittent Breaks – Mr. Ronzio reported that the contractor has cleaned the western ditch line along Prince John Drive from Fireside Lane down to the Arrow Lane intersection. Mr. Ronzio noted that the work was done correctly, the windrows were removed and the water now sheds off the road surface into the ditch rather than eroding the gravel surface of the travelled way. Mr. Ronzio suggested that the prudential members read and review the Unpaved Road Best Management Practices (BMP) Manual prepared by the Berkshire Regional Planning Commission that is currently posted on the district’s website.
c. Drainage Ditch and Culvert Inspections – Prince John Drive (dead end section) – Mr. Ronzio stated that he has gone to the location and walked the property. Dr. Lerner stated that he would be sure to get there this week and take a look at the road. Mr. Ronzio details the current issues with the road as he found them and suggested things that Dr. Lerner should be looking at such as how the road terminates. 
d. Drainage Ditch and Culvert Inspections – Prince John Drive - Jekot – see b. above 
e. Roadway Encroachment Policy Regarding Potential Interference with Storm water runoff, Drainage & Snow Removal Impact & Liability - Mr. Ronzio noted that this has not yet been done and thus the document stuffer will not be included with the January tax bill that will go out in the last week of December. 
5. Winter Road – Planning & Preparation for FY 2018 - Dr. Lerner indicated that he would like to differ any discussion until the Road Superintendent and more committee members are present. There is unanimous agreement. 
6. Expanded Voting Rights Status- Tabled until a future meeting. 
7. Website Update – Ms. Cowell stated there is nothing out of the ordinary to report. She provided information regarding the normal data traffic and who is frequently accessing the website. She again indicated that the duration of most of the visits were brief.
i. Road Superintendent - Project Authorizations/Cancelations – Tabled until a future meeting as the Road Superintendent, Charles Andrews is not present.  
8. Other business to come before the Committee – Ms. Cowell makes a motion to officially appoint Mr. Charles Andrews as the Road Superintendent for FY 2018, Mr. Daigneault seconded; Unanimous Approval.
9. Public Input – None
10. Review Correspondence – Read and reviewed. Mr. Ronzio noted that the district mostly received bills since the last meeting, although there was a smattering of junk deliveries.
11. Warrant #6 FY2018 - Mr. Ronzio presented the warrant as prepared and answered questions as they arose.  Ms. Cowell made a motion to approve the warrant as presented. Mr. Daigneault seconded. Unanimous approval.
a. Monthly Accounting, Bank Statements - Mr. Ronzio reviewed the documents with the committee. 
b. Bank & Town Tax Collector Turnover Reports - Mr. Ronzio reviewed the documents with those present. 
13. Adjournment – Mr. Daignault made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Cowell seconded. The meeting adjourned at 10:43 AM by unanimous vote. 
Schedule - Next monthly meeting Saturday, January 13, 2018 at 9:30 AM.

